Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 23 June 2016 in The Church Hall, Cefn Coch at 7.30pm
  
Present: Cllrs Owen (Chair), Davies, Hawtin, Hill, Jones, Benbow, County Cllr J Shearer and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans 
1.    	Apologies for Absence
None
2.   	Declarations of Interest  
	None
	
3.    	Minutes of May’s Meeting  
	The minutes of May’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 
	record.  Proposed Cllr Davies and seconded Cllr Hawtin.

4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
There were no matters arising

5.	Planning
There were no items to be discussed

6.	Finance
a) Account balances – the current account contains £2383.50 and the deposit 
	     account contains £2517.78. 
b) Audit – All information had now been sent to the External Auditor for consideration.

7.	Highways and Byways
a)  It was noted that three white bollards had been placed in front of the tree that was leaning over the road on the C2015 by Gwernfyda.  It was felt that this was causing vehicles to travel in the centre of the road and creating more of a problem.  The matter would be reported to the Highways department. 

8.	Adfa Play Area
There was nothing to report

9.	Llanllugan Burial Ground
It was agreed that there should be a review of the current burial ground charges at the June meeting and the Clerk would find out what neighbouring burial grounds are charging.

10.  	Correspondence
a) Recycling – a letter had arrived from a neighbouring council regarding the proposed removal of some of the green recycling bins available in the community.  The Clerk was asked to see whether this removal was planned for the Adfa recycling centre.

11.  	Welcome Letters
	None

12.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
	Llys Glan yr Afon
Cllr Hill gave a report on the meeting she had attended in Newtown concerning the new apartments being built for people with disabilities.
Severn Trent road closure
It was noted that Severn Trent would liaise with the Highways department about access for the school buses during the road closure later in the year.

13. 	Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 28 July 2016 in The Church Hall, Cefn Coch at 7.30pm.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.10pm



